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 I am very honoured to accept this award on behalf of the European Centre for Disease Prevention and Control (ECDC).

 Lisbeth, you and Anders offered us so much support in 2005 when ECDC first started up. You literally put a roof over the heads of our former ECDC Director, Zsuzsanna Jakab, and her staff during the Agency’s first 6 months of existence. We felt so welcome in Solna that we have stayed here ever since.

 I was Chairman of ECDC’s Management Board at that time. I would like to share with all of you my memories of Anders Gustâv, and some reflections on his legacy. 
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 The first, and I think only, time I met Anders Gustâv was on 27 May 2005 when we held an Inauguration ceremony to mark ECDC becoming operational.

 At that time, ECDC had about 15 staff and they were based in Solna Stadshus – in the free office space that Anders had so generously provided. The building we are in today was then just an empty school. So the ceremony took place in the Nobel Forum at the Karolinska Institute.

 In this picture you can see Anders up on the podium, about to give his address. These other person up by his side, and not in the focus here , are, starting from the left:

- Markos Kyprianou, who was then the European Commissioner for Health
- Morgan Johansson, Sweden’s Minister for Health at that time
- Zsuzsanna Jakab – our former Director (you can see part of her hair)
- Luxembourg’s Minister for Health, Mars Di Bartolomeo; and
- Professor Harriet Wallberg-Henriksson, Director of the Karolinska Institute

 Then the person nearest to Anders Gustâv is me.

 On that day, Solna was at the centre of the public health map of Europe, and Anders was at the top of his game. He had succeeded in getting the only EU Agency in Sweden to locate itself in his city.

 It is so tragic that Anders passed away less than a year after this event.
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 In March 2007, the Tomteboda building in Solna was inaugurated as the headquarters of ECDC. At the same time, the auditorium we are in today was named the Anders Gustâv Auditorium.

 In this photo you can see Markos Kyprianou, the European Commissioner for Health, conducting the inauguration ceremony.

 Maria Larsson, who is standing next to me, was then Sweden’s Minister for Health. 
 Zsuzsanna, of course, is also in the picture. 
 But Lisbeth, as I remember, you were also there to see the inauguration of the Anders Gustâv Auditorium. It was another important day for ECDC.

 ECDC has held a lot of meetings in this room on how to better protect Europeans from infectious diseases. There have been plenty of “eureka moments” here from Europe’s public health experts.

 Many of these have led to real improvements in preventing or controlling diseases. There have undoubtedly been lives saved because of discussions held here.

 I hope Anders would be proud to have this as part of his legacy. 



Presenter
Presentation Notes
 But the importance of Anders Gustâv to ECDC is more than just this room.

 Anders’ decision to offer the ECDC start up team free office space meant that Zsuzsanna Jakab and her team could immediately become operational. She could put her considerable energy into starting ECDC’s core public health functions. 

 Without those first 6 months at Solna Stadshus, ECDC could not have grown as quickly.

 And without that rapid start up, we would not have been ready to cope with the influenza A(H1N1) pandemic when it emerged in Mexico in April 2009.
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 This is a picture of staff working in the ECDC Emergency Operation Centre here in Solna during the summer of 2009.

 In March this year, the European Parliament adopted a report about the 2009-2010 influenza pandemic. They made some criticisms of various aspects of how the pandemic was handled, but had nothing but praise for the actions of ECDC. 

 Solna is leading the way in improving how we protect Europeans from pandemics and epidemics. Here again, we at ECDC are so grateful for all that Anders Gustâv did for us.
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 ECDC has forged good links with the European Commission’s Representation in Sweden and we now regularly play a role in the 9 May Europe Day celebrations. 

 Here is a picture of an ECDC information stand on 9 May in Kulturhuset in Stockholm -Bringing the EU closer to citizens.

 Anders Gustâv’s vision and work can be seen in all of the things ECDC does – and not just in Solna or in Stockholm, but around Europe, and around the world. 

 Anders Gustâv had a vision of Solna and Sweden in Europe. Being a European also means being an internationalist.
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 I am sure Anders would have been proud of the work ECDC has been doing this year to advise the EU humanitarian mission to Haiti, and to help them control the cholera outbreak there. 

 I am sure he would also be proud that our experts based at ECDC in Solna – as well as experts who have been trained by ECDC here – are on the front line of fighting infectious diseases around the EU. 

 I will end by telling you that we plan to use the generous grant from the Anders Gustâv Minnesfond to help support the training of the next generation of disease control experts.

 I am sure Anders Gustâv would have approved of this.

 In my final words I would like to acknowledge all the support and generosity we have received from Anders Gustav, which has allowed us to put ECDC and Solna on the European map.
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Thank you
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